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The school Privacy Notice is available on the Houlton School website under Useful Links. 

Next week will be WEEK B 

 

 

 

Year 7 Football Training 
 

Year 7 boys and girls are invited to attend a football training session on Tuesday 12 September 

from 3:15pm – 4:15pm.  They need to bring their PE kit, shin pads, boots/trainers and a drink and 

should report to the PE changing rooms. 

 

 

 
 

 

Free School Meals 
 

Should you have a change of family circumstance, please remember that you can make an 

application for benefit-related free school meals at any time by following the link below: 

https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-schoolmeals 

 

 
 
Edulink for Parents – Year 7 
 

Edulink details for parents were sent out last week.  Thank you to those who have activated their 

accounts.  Please can we encourage all parents/carers to do this to ensure that you receive all 

communications as we communicate through this method frequently. Edulink also contains lots of 

useful information such as your child’s timetable, attendance and reward/behaviour points. 

 

 
 

 

Lost Property 
 

We still have lots of unclaimed coats in lost property.  Should your child have lost a coat last year 

please encourage them to check before next Friday, as we will donate them to charity after this date.  

 

 
 

 

Attendance 
 

Any absence must be reported using any of the following methods: the normal school telephone 
number (option 1) or via email on attendance@houltonschool.org.uk.  Please make sure that 
absence is reported before 8:30am. 
 
Please read the important information below regarding leave of absence during term time. 
 
 

 

ParentPay 
 

All ParentPay accounts should now be accessible.  Please could you login to ParentPay to make 
yourself familiar and to add money on to your child’s account so they can access the Refectory at 
breakfast, break or lunch time. 
 

 

https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/education-learning/apply-free-schoolmeals
mailto:attendance@houltonschool.org.uk


 

 

LEAVE OF ABSENCE DURING TERM TIME  

UPDATED INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 

The Supreme Court has clarified the law on unauthorised leave, including holidays, during term time 

(Platt v Isle of Wright 2017). The Supreme Court has made clear that attending school ‘regularly’ means 

that the children must attend school on every day that they are required to do so. As such, the parents 

of any child who is absent from school without authorisation for any length of time are likely to be 

considered as committing an offence under s444 of the Education Act 1996. 

The regulations regarding Leave of Absence (The Education (Pupil Regulations) (England) Regulations 
2006 as amended by Education (Pupil Regulations) (England) (Amendment) Regulations 2013.) advise: 
 

• Principals shall not grant any Leave of Absence during term time unless they consider there 

are exceptional circumstances relating to the application. 

If the leave is granted, Principals are able to determine the number of school days a child can be absent 

for.  

It is for the Principal to decide what is ‘exceptional’ and it is at their discretion if the circumstances 

warrant the leave to be granted. When making an application for Leave of Absence in advance parents 

are advised to give sufficient information and time to allow the Principal the opportunity to consider all 

the exceptional circumstances and to notify parents of their decision. It is advised that if the resident 

parent has not received notification or a response regarding the leave of absence application, it is their 

responsibility to ascertain if the leave is authorised prior to the start of the leave. 

The school can only consider Leave of Absence requests which are made by the ‘resident’ parent i.e. 

the parent with whom the child normally resides. 

Where applications for leave of absence are made in advance and refused, the child will be required to 

be in school on the dates set out in the application. If the child is absent during that period, it will be 

recorded as an unauthorised absence, which may result in legal action being taken against the 

parent(s), by way of a Fixed Penalty Notice. 

Where a leave of absence is requested, but additional days taken either prior to or after the request 

may be considered as part of the leave of absence and could result in a Fixed Penalty Notice being 

issued to the parent(s).  

Each application for a leave of absence will be considered on a case-by-case basis and on its own 

merits.  

Leave of Absences which are not made in advance cannot be authorised in line with legislation.  This 

will result in the absence being recorded as ‘unauthorised’.  This may result in legal action against the 

parent, by way of a Fixed Penalty Notice.  All matters of unauthorised absence relating to a Leave of 

Absence will be referred to the Warwickshire Attendance Service, part of Warwickshire County Council. 

It is important to note, Fixed Penalty Notices are issued to each parent of each absent child, (for 

example 2 children and 2 parents, means each parent will receive 2 invoices in the amount of £120 

each, totalling £240 for both children, this is reduced to £60 per child if paid within 21 days). 

Where a Fixed Penalty Notice is not paid within the required timeframe as set out on the notice, the 

matter will be referred to Warwickshire County Council’s Legal Services to consider instigating criminal 

proceedings under S444 Education Act 1996.  

Fixed Penalty Notices are issued in accordance with Warwickshire County Council’s Code of Conduct 

for Penalty Notices. 

Your child’s progress academically as well as socially is our shared priority 


